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The Commission is requesting approval for non-substantial changes to the forms associated with the EAS Test Reporting System (ETRS) in collection 3060-0207.  As stated in the supporting statement, after the September 28, 2016 Nationwide Test of the EAS, the Commission was required to replace the underlying software platform for the ETRS as part of an overall agency upgrade.  This change caused certain cosmetic changes to the ETRS forms.  In response to data received in the 2011 and 2016 Nationwide EAS tests, the Commission also added minimal updates to the forms to correct anomalies, respond to user inquiries, and increase the utility of the forms.  

Also, the FCC is proposing non-substantive changes to the previously approved collections represented by the forms associated with the mandatory electronic EAS Test Reporting System (ETRS) that EAS Participants must utilize to file identifying and test result data as part of their participation in any authorized nationwide EAS tests (3060-0207).  The collections in the modified ETRS forms are consistent with those approved by the Office of Management and Budget in the 2011 revisions to the EAS PRA collection set forth in the FCC’s EAS Third Report and Order and in the related 2011 emergency request (and subsequent standard request) for approval of the electronic version of that previously approved collection, as well as for the PRA filing made for the ETRS when it became a mandatory filing mechanism in 2015.  
There is an increase in the burdens hours due to the Commission correcting a clerical error and there are no costs associated with this information collection.

